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JOINT MEDIA STATEMENT 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
September 6, 2024 
 
Minority Leader of the Guam Legislature the Honorable Frank F. Blas Jr. and Guam National 
Committeewoman and RNC Member Dr. Shirley “Sam” Mabini-Young issue the following joint 
statement relative to Senator Thomas J. Fisher: 
 
“Senator Thomas J. Fisher is not a registered member of the Republican Party of Guam. Despite 
numerous attempts over the past year by his colleagues, the Executive Committee, District Leaders 
and Party Members encouraging him to join the State Party, Senator Fisher has chosen not to 
join. The Party stands in full support of all of its member candidates for public office in the 2024 
Guam General Election. The role of the Republican Party of Guam, in cooperation with our 
members and our 19 District Organizations, is to elect a formidable and cohesive Republican 
Majority in the Guam Legislature.” 
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